

Safety Committee Meeting 9/11/19

Brooke Bovard, Steve Harcourt, Steve Tanzer, John DiGiacoma

Guest: Jeff Politis

The committee approved the August minutes with correction.

Sign Installation:

We need to contact AJ Lipstein to start installation. Jeff pointed out there is an insurance issue if he is contracted by the Village. Jeff will talk to the Treasurer to provide a W9 form. This will make him an employee covered under the Village insurance.

Ordinance 11

There were complaints at the last Advisory meeting about sightlines at some intersections.

Much of the ground thought to be in the right of way is actually leasehold land. The roads have been widened over time. There is a list of the right of way distance for the Village roads. Different roads have different widths.

Previously Larry Walker presented a proposal to the Committee to use Village funds to cut back the vegetation along the roads. This may not be legal as noted above much of the vegetation is on private leaseholds.

Brooke will write an article for The Page to raise awareness of people's responsibility to maintain the right of way adjacent to their leasehold.

Clear right of way should be considered as part of the safety inspection at lease transfer. The new leaseholder needs to be aware of their responsibility in this regard.

Traffic Calming:

The State Police are not willing to commit resources for Harvey Road speed enforcement.

Harvey and Marsh:

Brooke will set up a meeting with DELDOT through the offices of Ray and Kathy to discuss traffic solutions for the Harvey – marsh intersection.